April 14, 2009

Town Board Meeting


`
A Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on April 14, 2009 in the Vincent F. Nyberg Meeting Room of the Cortlandt Town Hall located at One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, NY (10567) with the following elected official and appointed staff in attendance: 

LINDA D. PUGLISI


Supervisor 

FRANCIS X. FARRELL

Councilmember 

ANN LINDAU


Councilmember 

JOHN E. SLOAN


Councilmember 

RICHARD BECKER

Councilmember 
Also present:



JO-ANN DYCKMAN 

Town Clerk 



THOMAS WOOD, ESQ.

Town Attorney 



GLENN CESTARO 


Comptroller 



EDWARD VERGANO 

DOTS, Director 

JEFF TKACS
DES, Homeland Safety & Security Coor.

CLAUDIA VAHEY 
Human Res. Coor. 

RENE BRACKEN 
Deputy Town Clerk 



KATHLEEN BURLESON

DES Director



ROSEMARY B. LASHER

DOTS/Asst. to Director

* * * * * * * * * 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG 

* * * * * * * * * *

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Councilmember Becker moved that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of 

March 10, 2009 be approved as presented by Town Clerk Dyckman.  Councilmember Sloan seconded the motion and all voted AYE. 

* * * * * * * * * *       

SUPERVISOR’S PROCLAMATIONS AND REPORTS

Supervisor Puglisi explained that the meeting tonight will be to go right into the public hearing. There will be a sign-in list for the Cortlandt residents and one for other interested parties. She then explained the procedure for the public hearing, 
SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)

expecting everyone to be civic, respectful, to the point and address the Board with no interaction with the audience.  She stated that the Board is here to listen to the residents and if some clarification is needed, the Town Attorney will then make clarifications.
* * * * * * * * * *       

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

Tom Wood, Town Attorney: Explained that the public hearing is on a proposed local law the Town Board has before it which would impose for 1 year a moratorium on certain uses under the Town’s zoning ordinance. Those uses would include contractors yards, specialty contractors yard, rock crushing, 
mining, composting, wood chipping, scrap metal processing and similar such uses. It would prohibit either the Planning or Zoning Board from continuing processing any application with respect to those matters and will prohibit them from accepting any new applications during this time period. The local law furthers directs the Town Dept. of Technical Services to prepare and file with the Town Board a study and recommendation with respect to possible modifications needed in the zoning ordinance with respect to a consistent definition and any other regulations ,etc. that should be considered by the Town Board.  It is the Town Board that is the legislative body that writes the law that creates the zoning ordinance, it is the Zoning Board who interprets it.  In this case the local law before the Town Board would call a time out with respect to the uses that I have enumerated and allow the Town Board as the legislative body to study them and to see if definitions that perhaps have been in existence for 30-40 years need to be refined or if other conditions or perhaps nothing at all could be done, but the Town Board is considering this local law as he’s outlined.
Supervisor Puglisi stated again that there are sign in lists on the table and reminded the audience that the next item after the public hearing is the Hearing of the Citizens to make comments on agenda and non agenda items.

Councilmember Sloan emphasized one point that Mr. Wood made and that is what is really being decided here tonight is for taking a twelve month time out in terms of progressing these kinds of applications of which we have several of these types throughout the Town for further review.
Supervisor Puglisi agreed stating that this is not a site plan review, we’re considering up to the 1 year moratorium to evaluate these items in this proposed moratorium.

Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 7:40 p.m.  

PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

(A complete transcript of this Public Hearing is on file in the Office of the Town Clerk.)
The Town Clerk read the Notice of Hearing and presented its Affidavit of Publication from the official Town newspaper.

Public Hearing to consider a one year moratorium on approvals of contractor’s yards, specialty contractor’s yards, rock crushing , composting and any other similar such uses. (the record will include all letters, petitions and documents with respect to same that have come to my office up to this point)
Supervisor Puglisi noted that anything that has come to her via e-mail, letter, and petitions has been copied to the Town Board and Town Clerk.
The Town Clerk then read the first five names: Joan Knapp, Dagmar Simons, Robert Strang, Kathy Americo, and Ellen Zwacki.

Joan Knapp

19 Victoria Avenue, Montrose

Spoke in favor of the moratorium and the purpose of defined licensing requirements that are put in place, the parameters for the operation and that penalties for offenses are clearing stated.  She spoke about the quality of life and the impact these industries would have on it.  
Dagmar Simons

10 Tommy Thurber Lane, Montrose
Spoke in favor of the moratorium and the heavy traffic already on the road where this business will be and the pollution that would result and its effect on the residents.

Robert Strang
19 Laurel Hill, Crugers
Spoke in favor of the moratorium.  He’s been a resident for 24 years and he and his neighbors feel that the traffic, odor and other issues would be an issue. He offered to volunteer his time to work with the Board if needed.

Kathy Lomando Americo
31 College Hill Rd.

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. A lifelong resident of the Town, she discussed the issue of the loss of property values and reminded the residents of 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

decisions of the past that have cost a lot of money and took much time to undo.  She urged the Board not to be rushed into making a decision that would take a lot of time and money to undo what can be prevented now that will diminish the value of both the health and homes of the residents
Ellen Zawacki
20 Crugers Ave.

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Discussed how the corridor of the proposed application is a heavily traveled road already with other businesses on that route, school buses routes, State Police, and Metro North. The safety of the children would be compromised with the additional truck traffic.
Supervisor Puglisi: asked for the next five names.
Town Clerk: John DeBenedictis, Sonya……., Tom Johnson, Kimberly Zawacki, and John Lentini
John DeBenedictis

Westminster Drive

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Commented on how these sites are actually “dumps” and hoped the Town would not consent to any more dumping in the Town of Cortlandt.  He hoped that the moratorium would continue past one year and would continue in a more clarified nature.

 Kimberly Zawacki
3 Raymond Street, Montrose

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. She had recently purchased her house near the proposed site and discussed the loss of property value, traffic, safety, noise and health concerns. 
Tom Johnson

11 Crugers Station Road
Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Discussed his concerns regarding the traffic issues compounded by the proposed plans to the VA HospitaI and the Metro North parking expansion. He pointed out that this corridor was also an evacuation route for Indian Point and also a road used by the ambulances and fire trucks in Montrose and that not too many corridors allow for that much commercial and business traffic. 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)
John Lentini

124 Allen St.
Spoke in opposition to the moratorium. As a consultant to one of the projects, he commented that he had concerns regarding the Planning Board and that it seemed to him as if they now “pass the buck” rather than tackle a problem.  He stated that the applications are condemned from the beginning instead of working towards a solution and violates the rights of the applicants who have much money at stake. He stated that these are good uses and deserve a chance to provide a very essential service. 
Supervisor Puglisi:  The next five names, please, Jo-Ann.

Town Clerk: Cheryl Anderson, Susan Pandolfino, Paul Port, Cory Norica, and Hannah Natrica

Cheryl Anderson

20 Roundtree Lane, Montrose
Spoke in favor of the moratorium.  Cited issues with school bus times of pick up and drop offs and the safety issues of the trucks at that time along with her previously voiced concerns regarding the noise, the pollution, possible rodents, and potential reduction in home values, 

Susan Pandofino

College Hill Road

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Stressed the need for the Town to carefully reexamine and consciously consider the direction the Town is growing in. The cumulative effect of all these industries needs to be studied. The impact of health issues such as dust, air and water quality, the physical safety of the residents and ability to effectively monitor such industries should be studied. 

Tom Wood pointed out that the Town has had two updates of the master plan in 2000 and in the mid 90”s and that the Town also did a zoning ordinance revision for this purpose.

Paul Port

52 Chester Court

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Discussed the need of more soil studies and that there has been a lot of discussion in regard to air, noise, traffic, safety and the quality of life, but one area that he feels is critical in any industrially zoned or possible industrial zoned area is the soil and the toxins, pollutants, or hazardous wastes that can ultimately get into the ground water.  
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

Cory Nortrica
9 O’Connor Court

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Commented that he appreciates the Board looking at history and taking al little more time to consider past mistakes to prevent a mistake for the future, especially regarding traffic accidents that might result from this application.
Hanna Notrica

9 O’Connor Court

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Voiced her concerns with health issues, particularly cancer, and the air quality and effects of the pollution on the children in the community.
Supervisor Puglisi thanked Hanna for her letter she sent to the Supervisor. 
Town Clerk:  Martina and Patrick Grattan, Dominic Pandolfino, Bill Dalton, Glenn Griffin

Patrick Grattan

43 College Hill Road
Spoke in favor of the moratorium.  Discussed the need to balance out the rights of property owners to develop their property and run businesses and the rights of residents to enjoy their quality of life.  With his background in research he is learning about health and safety risks of these businesses that are not well thought out and that the Town needs to take the time to look into these complex issues.

 Dominic Pandolfino

59 College Hill Road

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. Voiced his concern of the number of trucks and the excessive wear and tear on the roads. One other concern is the environmental impact of the runoff from this industry and all industries in this area and the tributaries to the Hudson River.  He commented that the rest of Westchester uses Cortlandt as a dumping area and there are better improvements for the Town that we should be considering, such as restaurants, etc.

Bill Dalton

72 College Hill Road

Spoke in favor of the moratorium.  Felt that the Zoning Board reached the wrong conclusion and suggested that the zoning laws be looked at and make it clear and less open to misinterpretation. 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

Glenn Griffin

16 Ruth Road

Spoke in opposition to the moratorium.  Discussed the need to have a place to get rid of organic waste in his business and the cost involved with transporting it out of the area which is then passed along to the consumer.  He also spoke of his need for the compost itself for his business but that it is costly to do, but to reduce the cost would be to have it available to him and then less costly again to the consumer. 
Town Clerk:  Bob Thoubborn, Bob Fuerst, and Dave Lally.

Bob Thoubboron

101 Oneida Ave, Croton-on-Hudson
Spoke in opposition to the moratorium. Encouraged local governments to create green businesses citing a document endorsed by the Supervisor. 
Bob Fuerst

7 Montrose Station Road

Spoke in opposition to the moratorium.  Stated it would save people time, money, and fuel to have it in the area and that everything about it is a benefit
Dave Lally

8 Cedar Lane, Croton-on- Hudson

Spoke in opposition to the moratorium.  He stated it is his understanding that the company, this eco friendly enterprise, is going to be very beneficial to the entire Town. He feels that that a more invasive obtrusive less friendly entity could well take the place of this site, and well may be slated already to stand if this moratorium is to go through.
Margaret Cuzzi

15 Victoria Avenue

Spoke in favor of the moratorium. A resident of Victoria Avenue for the last 19 years, asked if the Town could we monitor what is going in and out of the site because it is permitted already to be a contractor’s yard and she would like to know what is going in and out of there, indicating her suspicions and citing concern for her family’s health. She stated that she feels that more time is needed to evaluate how this type of industry would impact the residents living in close proximity to this facility. 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

 Millie Mish

4 Highland Drive

Spoke in opposition of the moratorium. As a certified master composter who indicated that though she understands all the concerns, when done right composting shouldn’t smell, it shouldn’t bring rodents. She spoke of her work with children regarding the process of composting and that she is very interested in bringing a green business to Cortlandt.  
Daniel Pagano

27 DiRubbo Drive

Spoke in opposition to the moratorium. Stated that he was referring mainly to the property owned by applicant George Liaskos. He stated that no residents have come out to speak against this project as it is totally different than the other application, that the two contractors are very different and offering very different impacts to the community.  He indicated that there has not been significant public concern about the Liaskos property and requested that if the Town is going to pass this moratorium that it consider not including Liaskos property because that deals with a different issue and a different concern and the public has not come forward to speak against it.
Supervisor Puglisi stated that the list is now those that are “interested parties”
Town Clerk: John Nolan, Brad Schwartz, David Steinmetz

John Nolan

17 Morningside Drive, Croton-on-Hudson

Spoke in opposition to the moratorium. As the applicant, he stated he thought they were really bringing a pot of gold to this Town and thought they could work together to just make a great facility and he wished that they were working together to make it work and work out the kinks. He stated that they have taken everything into consideration that the Town has spoken about and their goal would truly be to work with this committee, with this Supervisor, to make this work.  It has worked in the past and there is no reason why it can’t work now. He stated that as far as the truck traffic, he understands about the children but that the truck traffic is coming no matter what is approved, and actually they believe they would be a lighter impact to the community. 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

Brad Schwartz

Zarin and Steinmetz

Indicated that Mr. Steinmetz was on his way to the meeting and hoped the Town Board would wait for his arrival to which Supervisor Puglisi indicated that they would wait.  He stated that papers had been submitted to the Supervisor, including letters from people in favor of the project and against the moratorium to which the Supervisor answered that copies were given to the Town Board.
David Steinmetz

Zarin and Steinmetz

Spoke in opposition to the moratorium.  Spoke extensively on all aspects and legalities of moratoriums and addressed all members of the Town Board individually regarding the moratorium.
Rick DiCola

Yorktown, N.Y.
Spoke in opposition of the moratorium. Commented on the increase of truck traffic and how it just gets shifted around.  He asked that the Board work with Cortlandt Organics, perhaps on Town property, and have something productive instead of just shutting out everyone for a year. 
Supervisor Puglisi:  Thanked everybody for being extremely informative, very civil, getting to the point, and being succinct and reminded them that all comments are all on the record which will become a public document that the public can receive copies thereof.

The Public Hearing was closed at 9:30 p.m. on motion made by Councilmember Becker and seconded by Councilmember Lindau.

  All voted AYE.

Discussion:
Tom Wood: Pointed out and made comments in regard to some of the legal questions that were raised and stated that the reason why this moratorium is 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

different than others that we’ve had in the past is that we’ve stopped or curtailed the right of an applicant to put their property to any use at all, they could not subdivide it, they could not get site plan approval, etc. which is a far reaching one. He stated that this moratorium is quite different because only particular uses are being curtailed and that differentiates it, from the prior moratoriums. The length of time is always a debate in every moratorium; is three months enough, is a year too little? The Town Board in Cortlandt has always taken the stand that we’ll do it for a 12 month period and hopefully will finish sooner and then we can suspend or terminate the moratorium. He stated that the Zoning Board isn’t here requesting help because the Zoning Board interprets the law.  The Zoning Board interprets the zoning ordinance, the zoning ordinance is adopted, is worded, is crafted by the Town Board so the Zoning Board is struggling with interpreting the Town Board’s adopted zoning ordinance. They need not be a party to these proceedings solely because the Town Board, as the legislative body, is the one who drafts the law and determines what the law is. If there decisions of the Zoning Board that the Town Board feels run afoul of the zoning ordinance, they have the right to amend them.  To not considering adopting the moratorium tonight may result in irreparable harm. If the Board enacts the moratorium tonight, it would  prohibit the Planning and Zoning Boards from furthering the two applications that happen to be pending while the Town Board takes a look at the use throughout the Town, it’s not focused in just on these two applications.  If it didn’t do that, the two applications would continue, get a vested right, and then any changes or modifications would not be applicable to these applications. Mr. Wood emphasized that the moratorium has no pre-conceived notion as to what the outcome is going to be, that the Town Board may very well study these uses and find that they are the right use and put some modifications to conditions that may be imposed upon them. He said he feels that anyone would agree that definitions that were created in the 50’s and 60’s do not necessarily mean the same thing in the 21st century.  So unfortunately some times when you look at the rather long table of permitted uses that’s attached to our zoning ordinance, there are not a lot of those things existing in the Town of Cortlandt but they are permitted and it’s not until an issue comes before one of the boards that the Town Board has to review it and take some steps. 
Supervisor Puglisi:  It’s a complex issue.  We do have complex issues in our community as do other communities.  We need to periodically need to take a step back and take a hard look at where we are going before we proceed and go forward. A moratorium gives us that opportunity to study, evaluate, look at all of the issues from all angles and all opinions.  She indicated how the Town has done this successfully over the years, citing the various moratoriums in the past for different projects and the different lobbying issues, such as the fight for the lease agreement at the VA.  The Supervisor reminded the residents of the Emery mine on Colabaugh Pond Road that was an Emery Mine that had been there for many decades before homes were built and then at that time, as the Town 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

evolved, it was decided since it was in a residential area and that it was in close proximity to homes that it would not be a betterment for that neighborhood and for the whole community and so it was rezoned, the Town went through litigation and ultimately won. Supervisor Puglisi stated that she is citing that as an example of something that they have done to champion our community. She also stated that the Westchester County’s Ash pit will be closing in October 2009, 
A moratorium really gives  an opportunity to take a deep breathe, evaluate, not site specific, this is not about one site, this is about looking at the whole Town, the whole community, the items that are mentioned in this moratorium are throughout the Town, it’s not just in one area.  She stated that the Town Board has an elected responsibility to address the quality of life in this Town. 

Councilman John Sloan: 

Asked if it is appropriate for the community for an open air and inherently noisy industry to exist? Councilman Sloan commented that he thinks it’s appropriate to consider exactly what the size impact on some of these things is.  With regard to the compost site, I also think it’s ironic that such an environmentally beneficial product has such an environmentally adverse means of production. Windmills and nuclear energy both have environmentalists on either side of that issue, and it is reflective here as well.  Councilman Sloan quotes British Prime Minister Clement Atley who said “things nearer to us loom larger” and from what he’s heard tonight and from the correspondence gotten on both sides of the issues, he stated he is impressed by the fact that an extraordinary number of homeowners who believe that their home values and their quality of life are truly in jeopardy.   He stated that this needs a focus and a permit review though he has had a distaste for a moratorium in the past he feels that the particular centered nature of this one on a particular use of the land is appropriate and will tonight be voting for this moratorium.
Councilmember Becker: Stated that first of all he does feel that composting is a very green and necessary activity but he has concerns about this process on this location because of the noise and size of the operation and also because the materials may not be coming only from our own community. Councilmember Becker said that he would be very happy if this was a system where we could compost materials to be generated within the Town but not necessarily from out of the Town. He feels that ambiguity on the code and thinks we can solve this ambiguity by legislating what is and what is not allowable.  He stated that he is a big proponent to the green movement and thinks composting is important yet he’s just not certain that this is the right location for it and hoped that Mr. Nolan would consider and allow the Town to help establish such a business.  He stated that it is important for this Town and the Town Board to follow the Master Plan and not to let things happen haphazardly and design what goes into each and every area and, as Mr. Sloan said, the code was written so long ago and some of these issues were not addressed to amend our code to make it clear and reflect 
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

what this community wants.  The Town Board has a larger role and if you to define what this board has to do, if that is to simply protect the health, safety and welfare of the community and the general safety of it’s residents is paramount and stated that he is also going to vote for the moratorium so that we could better define where the Town is going, what activities we’ll allow in the town, and where we will place these activities. 

Councilmember Lindau: Everyone has made the points she would make but wanted to emphasize Councilmember Becker’s point about all the referrals going to the Zoning Board for interpretation.  She also thinks this is a good point where they’ve been asked to interpret something and because it’s so controversial and because it was made a long time ago, she feels it is necessary to reexamine it and take a time out here.

Supervisor Puglisi:  Commented that she wants to mention that Councilmember Lindau is the Town’s liaison to the Chamber of Commerce and that the Town is very supportive of the Chamber and our local business men and woman. She thanked Councilmember Lindau for her work.
Councilman Frank Farrell:    As a small business owner in Town, he is concerned that people be able to operate businesses in Town and employ their friends, their neighbors, perhaps their families that they be able to work close to home and they be able to contribute useful products where they live, because there’s a great sense of satisfaction in being able to do that and do it in your own community and he’s very aware of what the applicants, not only of the Cortlandt Organics, but some of the other projects that this moratorium would cover. He wants to point out to everyone that the moratorium is up to a year and not a deal breaker.  Councilman Farrell stated that we need to take a time out to address some of the impacts.  It really comes down to the health, safety, and welfare of the community. He feels that it’s important when faced with such divergent views on such an important topic that we take a step back, analyze it and try to do something that it is the best interest of everyone and assured that we will try to weigh the needs of the residents and the needs of the business owners and that there’s room here for a lot of clarification. Councilmember Farrell said that hopefully those who offered to volunteer their expertise and their research and their effort to us in reaching this goal will be called and he intends to vote in favor of this moratorium.
Supervisor Puglisi: Noted that she wrote down names of people who are interested in working to come up with good solutions for our community

There was no further discussion

PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)

Councilmember Becker moved to adopt the following resolution and adopt a local law seconded by Councilmember Lindau 

All voted AYE
RESOLUTION NO.107-09 RE: Negative Declaration RE: Establish a Moratorium on certain uses under the zoning ordinance.
LOCAL LAW #1-09 RE: A Local Law establishing a Moratorium on certain uses under the zoning ordinance.
* * * * * * * * * *
HEARING OF CITIZENS, (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
Joseph Dicandito

17 Lorenze Drive, Valhalla

Represents an applicant for a collateral loan broker license. He stated that he was taken aback when he read on the agenda that the application is denied and stated he worked diligently with the Town and Planning Board, Clerk’s office and others in the Town.  He asked what the basis was for the denial. 

Tom Wood responded that at a work session there were concerns about the physical location, near a school, the building and area is not a well developed area for the public and the high use.
Mr. Dicandito stated he confirmed the zoning and codes for that area and since that was the case he had entered into a lease for the property, software purchased, and other expenses expecting approval. He did not anticipate that there would be any issues.

Tom Wood answered that he applied for a license that has to be granted by the Town Board and the application was complete but the Board has concerns regarding the site and didn’t feel it was appropriate to grant the license.
Mr. Dicandito stated he felt it would be an improvement to a site which has been unoccupied for a length of time and felt there is a misconception of what the business is about.

Councilmen Sloan and Becker asked questions regarding sq. footage of the property, proximity to the school, and if firearms were accepted.  He was asked about the types of items at this establishment to which he responded that over 
HEARING OF CITIZENS, cont.

90% has to do with jewelry, never firearms and he then explained the licensing guidelines for this establishment.
Councilman Farrell asked if motor vehicle titles are accepted for collateral to which the applicant answered that they do not and asked about the interest rate. Mr. Dicandito emphasized that this type of business is flourishing due to the economy as opposed to selling their prized possessions and this business offers an alternative. Security systems are installed, daily reports to the local police are submitted, and items are insured. Councilman Becker stated he would not be voting for this business mainly due to its location and the overall plan of the new Cortlandt Boulevard. Councilman Sloan indicated he would be voting in favor of the applicant.
* * * * * * * * * *
BID REPORTS 

NONE

* * * * * * * * * *
REPORTS

Councilmember Lindau moved that the following reports be received and ordered filed, seconded by Councilmember Farrell ALL VOTING AYE
For February, 2009 from Town Justices, the Water Division of DOTS and DES/Highway.

For March 2009 from the Office for the Aging, the Purchasing Department, the Water Division of DOTS, the Receiver of Taxes, Town Justices, and the Town Clerk

* * * * * * * * * *
OLD BUSINESS 

Receive and File the Following:

1.
Reports from DES with respect to the following:

a) Stop signs on Alan Drive, Pamela Road and Sassi Drive


b) Requests for License Agreements in Town Right-of-Ways.


c) Sidewalk request on Kings Ferry Road.

OLD BUSINESS, (cont.)

d) Quality of Life Issues on various Town Roads and neighborhoods.


e) Arlo Lane site.


f) Yield Sign on Valley View Road.


g) Parking on Quaker Bridge Road.


h) Buttonwood Road.

2.
Petitions with respect to a proposed compost facility in Montrose; and 
refer to the Planning Board.

3.
Draft Hazard Mitigation Plan

4.
Notification from New York State with respect to grant funding thin the 
amount of $1,125,000 for the Annsville Circle Pedestrian Path.
Discussion:  Jeff Tkacs spoke of the Draft Hazard Mitigation Plan which will be the first opportunity to look at the consultant’s work on the Hazard Mitigation Plan which is on schedule so that the Town can move to a final draft plan. This will allow the Town to go forth with additional publications regarding this plan.

Supervisor Puglisi stated she was pleased with the $1,125,000 grant which is an 80%-20% funding process with five years.
Councilmember Farrell asked to enter the petitions into the record for the Compost facilities to which the Town Clerk responded that they have done that.

* * * * * * * * * *
NEW BUSINESS
Receive and File the following:  

1.
Letters from Oliver Shands with respect to employment for senior citizens; 
and refer to the Office for the Aging.

2.
Letter from the Verplanck Fire Department with respect to using the 
Quonset Hut on the Martin property for training purposes; and authorize 
same.

RESOLUTION NO.108-09 RE: Authorize Verplanck Fire District to conduct a training event on Town Property.
NEW BUSINESS, (cont.)

3.
Memo from the Supervisor with respect to the New York State Budget and 
a reduction in the STAR Program and elimination of the STAR rebate.

4.
Westchester County Collaborative Assessment Study: and refer to the 
Legal Department.

5.
Petition from residents of Jacobs Hill Condominium with respect to 
recreation fees; and refer to the Legal Department.

6.
Letter from James Laukaitis with respect to the NYS Returnable Container 
Act.

Discussion:

Supervisor Puglisi said they are not pleased with the Star reductions and noted that the Town has nothing to do with this, that it is the State Legislature. Councilmember Lindau asked if at one time it was said this would never be reduced?  The Supervisor answered that the Star Program began in 1994 and many seniors count on this program and now it’s been being reduced in the last 3 years and will be a minimum of 10% reduction which is outrageous.
All voted AYE

* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTIONS

(All resolutions adopted at this meeting are to be found attached to the end of the original document.) 

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Becker

RESOLUTION NO.109-09 RE: Authorize a three week leave of absence for a recreation/D.E.S. employee
RESOLUTION NO.110-09 RE: Authorize Director of Technical Services to enter into contract with Sylvie Maddalena of 16 Gilbert St., Cortlandt Manor for the transcription of Planning Board minutes.
RESOLUTION NO.111-09 RE: Authorize a professional service contract with respect to reducing energy consumption at Town facilities.

RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)

RESOLUTION NO.112-09 RE: Authorize an agreement with Cortlandt Ambulance Corp., Inc and the Cortlandt Ambulance District No. 1

RESOLUTION NO.113-09 RE: Settling Tax Certiorari of GPF Realty Management

All voted AYE

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following resolution be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Becker

Tom Wood pointed out that a yes vote is to deny it and a no vote is approval

The Town Board was polled:
Councilmember Sloan: 
NO
Councilmember Becker: 
YES
Supervisor Puglisi:

YES
Councilmember Lindau:  
NO
Councilmember Farrell:  
YES
The motion was carried
RESOLUTION NO.114-09 RE: Receive application for License with respect to Collateral Loan Broker and deny same.

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Becker

RESOLUTION NO.115-09 RE: Opposing a Metro-North Fare Increase

RESOLUTION NO.116-09 RE: Authorize Director of Technical Services to enter into contract with Santucci Construction Corp. for Quaker Bridge Road culvert

RESOLUTION NO.117-09 RE: Authorize Director of Technical Services to enter into contract with Cesarini Construction, inc. for RIP-RAP Swale at 1011 Quaker Bridge Road East.

RESOLUTION NO.118-09 RE: Authorize Director of Technical Services to receive bids to demolish Town owned building at 40 Henning Drive.

RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)

RESOLUTION NO.119-09 RE: Authorize a contract with respect to pest management at Town facilities.

RESOLUTION NO.120-09 RE: Authorize the acceptance of a letter of credit in the amount of $7,500 in accordance with Planning Board Resolution No. 26-08 with respect to a two lot subdivision.

Discussion:

Councilmember Lindau asked about 8B and Supervisor Puglisi responded that the resolution will be amended to include a recommendation by Councilman Becker regarding looking into Habitat for Humanity recycling.  Ed Vergano added that they did speak with Habitat for Humanity and they will be inspecting the premises.
All voted AYE
* * * * * * * * * *
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA

Councilmember Becker moved that the following items of business be added to the agenda, that the correspondence be received and ordered filed and the resolutions be adopted.  Councilmember Lindau seconded the motion.  

Received and File the following: 

1.
Request from the MTA with respect to the new parking facility for the 
Cortlandt Train Station; and refer to DOTS and Legal.
RESOLUTIONS:

ESOLUTION NO.121-09 RE: Authorize the appointment of the Comptroller as a member of the Participating Agency Advisory Council

RESOLUTION NO.122-09 RE:Authorize reimbursement for overestimated water bill at 51 Red Mill Road, Section 13.13, Block 3, Lot 5, account number 03-4412315-0
All voted AYE
BUDGET TRANSFERS

none

* * * * * * * * * *

REPORTS FROM VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS 

none

* * * * * * * * * *
REPORTS FROM STANDING & SPECIAL COMMITTEES

none

* * * * * * * * * *
SECOND HEARING OF CITIZENS 

John DeBenedictis

Westminster Drive

Thanked the Board for doing the right thing regarding the moratorium and commended the Planning Board for its work for doing a good job.  He also spoke of Evergreen Manor and discussed its impact on the school districts and the need to hire more teachers with more enrollments.  He asked if a fee could be imposed for this to which Tom Wood indicated they are not permitted to do so, as it is called an “impact fee”
* * * * * * * * * *

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilmember Farrell moved that the meeting be adjourned at 10:00 pm, seconded by Councilmember Sloan.

All voted AYE
* * * * * * * * * *

Respectfully Submitted, 

JO-ANN DYCKMAN, 

Town Clerk 
                                 .
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